
February 2021 Update to Members

Colleagues and Friends,

The MCPL Board of Trustees plans to invite DPI to its March 2021 meeting to respond to
concerns they have been hearing about how Marathon County's departure from WVLS will
impact other system libraries.

This action was taken following a discussion during the Board's February 15 meeting regarding
agenda item: Library System Review Process - request to DPI regarding effect of withdrawal -
For Discussion and Possible Action.

Jeff Campo made a motion to invite DPI to come before the board to talk about what the effect
would be for withdrawing from WVLS, specifically if Marathon County's departure would destroy
the smaller libraries in the system.

Sharon Hunter stated, "...I feel strongly we need to continue this process and move on with this
process, and by that I mean, educating our patrons and the community, the county board. Sure,
we can go ahead and have the public meeting, but if it’s not going to go anywhere and it’s going
to be set backwards, why would we proceed with that? So that’s why I’m thinking, let’s slow
down. If we don’t go before the county board this year, we can do it next year. We are in no rush
to leave WVLS, but we do need to do some kind of a marketing campaign to help our patrons
understand why it benefits them to move with a new system. ....When we do a contract with
WVLS, I feel like they are a vendor. We are contracting with them. They are to provide services
to us. And if we are not happy with those services, or if we find another vendor that can do a
better job, who will provide us different services, that will help us expand what we want to do,
then we have a right to do that."

Scott Winch seconded the motion.

Sharon Hunter then stated "...at the March meeting, if we want, we can decide if we still want to
move forward to the county board, or if we want to postpone, and sign the contract with WVLS
for another year, and then proceed with moving forward with our motion to leave WVLS."

A roll call vote was taken with all board members voting yes.

Based on discussion, the expectation is that the MCPL Board meeting with DPI representatives
will be open to the public. The next meeting of the Marathon County Library Board will be on
March 15 at noon.

See also the February 15 Update below. If you have any questions or concerns about this
matter, please feel free to reach out to me or any member of the WVLS team. Our contact
information is available here.

https://www.co.marathon.wi.us/Portals/0/Departments/MCB/Archives/Boards%20Committees%20Commissions/Library%20Board/2021/LIBO_20210215_Agenda.pdf
https://wvls.org/contact-hours/


Warmest regards,

Marla

Marla Sepnafski, Director
WISCONSIN VALLEY LIBRARY SERVICE
300 N First Street
Wausau, WI    54403
715/261-7250
msepnafs@wvls.org
http://wvls.org

February 5 Update
Colleagues and Friends,

During its February 4 meeting, the Marathon County Extension, Education and Economic
Development Committee planned to set a date for a public hearing as the next step in a process
for Marathon Co. to withdraw from WVLS. However, earlier in the day, Committee Chair Sara
Guild received a request from the Marathon County Public Library Board to postpone the public
hearing until further notice.

According to a WSAU news post, Guild said "she had received an email request from the
Library Board in the morning to postpone setting a date for the public hearing. 'They would like
to continue conversations at the Library Board level to gather additional information before a
public hearing is scheduled.' Guild did not have details about what type of information the
Library Board would be gathering regarding the request to change library systems. But she did
mention the public hearing issue could come before the Committee again. 'Once the Library
Board garners whatever information they are looking for, then at that time it could come back to
this committee.'"

The next meeting of the MCPL Board of Trustees is on Monday, February 15 at 12:00 p.m.

I will continue to share news on the system membership process as I receive it. If you have any
questions or concerns, please let me know.

http://wvls.org/
https://www.co.marathon.wi.us/Portals/0/Departments/MCB/Archives/Standing%20Committees/Extension%20Education%20and%20Economic%20Development%20Committee/2021/EEED_20210204_Agenda.pdf
https://wsau.com/2021/02/04/public-hearing-for-mcpl-system-change-postponed-indefinitely/

